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Welcome

Fall brings with it a new 
program year of mission 
and ministry. The promise 
of the resurrection of 
Jesus Christ is the 
Gospel Good News that 
continues to energize us 
as God’s people year after 
year at Good Shepherd!  

 

This coming year will be unlike 
any of the years that preceded it. 
We are entering into a new era of 
ministry as a congregation and 
I am excited about where God is 
leading us in the Holy Spirit.
First, we have two amazing task 
forces hard at work on our vision 
and leadership alignment. These 
dedicated lay people, board 
members and staff are meeting 
every other week to listen,
laugh, talk, pray and discern how 
we can best frame the work we 
are called to do as a church; at the 
same time, a group is making sure 
that our leadership is transparent 
and streamlined to accomplish 
the tasks that God has set out for 

us. You will hear more from these 
two groups in the days and weeks 
to come and there will be further 
invitations to participate not only 
in these groups but in the three 
task forces that have yet to be 
formed!
Second, in this newsletter you will 
read a welcome letter from Good 
Shepherd’s Reconciling in
Christ task force. This is a 
group of fellow Good Shepherd 
members who have been asking 
if our mission statement truly 
means “all are welcome.” The 
Christian church has often been 
less than welcoming, and, in 
fact, has, at times, committed 
great violence against people who 
identify as lesbian, gay, bisexual 
or transgender. I believe it is 
important for us to have this
conversation as a church so that 
we can truly say to those who 
walk through our doors “All are 
welcome and all means all.” There 
will be many opportunities to 
engage in this conversation as
well and there is no set date 
and no set outcome to these 
conversations. My hope is that we

can move through this 
conversation dedicated to the unity 
we have already found in Jesus
Christ and without calling into 
question the dignity or humanity 
of any of our siblings in Christ no
matter which perspective they 
are coming from. We seek to be 
an authentic community that 
welcomes all people.
And finally, please welcome Becca 
Mortensen to the Good Shepherd 
church staff as our new Director of 
Youth and Family Ministry. I am 
grateful to the Youth and Family 
committee and the entire Children, 
Youth and Family staff for their 
prayerful discernment on who God 
has led to walk alongside us in this 
important area of ministry. Becca, 
myself, the Youth and Family
Committee and Sarah Iverson will 
be working together to make the 
coming months a smooth
transition as Sarah begins her 
new role as Director of Spiritual 
Programming and Development. 
Welcome to Good Shepherd, Becca!

Pastor Chris Enstad

Pastor’s Note

We Welcome All People
Rev. Chris Enstad
Lead Pastor 
censtad@gslcwi.com
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Baptisms 
Timothy Addison Wehnes, son of Sarah & Christopher 
Wehnes , August 19, 2018

Christian Sympathy to: 

Denise Barman & Family in the death of her Mother, 
Eugenia Diane Moen, July 6, 2018, Mt. Horeb,  WI

Dee & Jim Wiederhoeft, Kay Simmons & Families in the 
death of their Wife and Mother, Grace Wiederhoeft, July 7, 
2018, Madison, WI.

Mary Huber & Family in the death of her husband, Dick 
Huber, July 10, 2018, Madison, WI.

Dennis & Mary Kay Johnson in the death of their 
grandson, Dominek May, July 13, 2018, Madison, WI.

Kay Maffitt & Niece Christie Bartels & Families in the 
death of Kay’s parents Richard Tesdahl, June 27, 2018 and 
Elaine Tesdahl, July 16, 2018 Clarion, IA.

Karen Bogenschneider & Family in the death of her 
mother, Bertha Wilborn, July 16, 2018, Hollandale, WI

Kris VanKeuren in the death of her mother, Mary L. 
Maloney, July 18, 2018, Madison, WI

Alison Sammartano, niece of Jan Love, breast 
cancer

Dave, brother-in-law of Betsy Reck, liver cancer

Erin Alft, debilitating migraines

Joe Ringeisen, squamish cell cancer in the tongue

Kathy Angerman, cancer

Kristie, friend of Marilyn Sharrow, cancer

Lana Johnson, Cirrhosis of the fatty liver

Lari Johnson, Donna Maysack’s sister, stage 4 
colon cancer and breast cancer

Marianne Miller, step granddaughter of Audrey 
Converse, cancer

Phil, friend of Randy Dahlinger, prostate cancer

Ron Holzhueler, health

Virginia Rios, cancer has returned on lung

*Betty Mansfield, friend of Marge Rohlfing, cancer

We pray that God’s love & 
comfort will surround all 
those listed on this page.
If you see names on this page 
that should be removed, or 

to list someone on the care page, contact The 
Messenger at communications@gslcwi.com
 
If you would like a friend or relative remembered in  
prayer, contact Prayer Chain Coordinator Barbara 
Herbsleb at 271-2119 or submit a prayer request 
online at gslcwi.com and click “Prayer Requests”.

Hospitality

All prayer requests are listed for two months.

Prayers
* denotes new request

Welcome to Breeze 

A New Way to Connect
Soon you will receive an email inviting you to 
join Breeze,  our new, password protected online 
member directory.  Unlike our old paper directories, 
Breeze allows YOU to control how much or little 
contact info you’d like to share and makes it easy 
to connect with other members and groups.  Now, 
updating your email, phone number and even 
photos will be just a click away.  The launch is set 
for the beginning of September, so if you prefer 
to opt out, need a paper copy  or have any other 
questions, please contact Donna at dmaysack@
gslcwi.com or call 271-6633 x 1310.



4 September 2018

Pastor of Outreach
jbrosious@gslcwi.com

THIS MONTH  
AT GOOD SHEPHERD

View Full Calendar Online
gslcwi.com/events

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

2 
 
8:30 Worship (M) 
9:00 Worship (V) 
10:00 Worship (M) 
10:30 Worship (V) 
 
No Deep Worship!

3 
 
 
Labor Day 
 
Church Offices 
Closed

4 5 
 
Quliting Group 
(V) 
 
Grief Classes 
(M)

6 
 
Food Pantry 
& Clothes Closet
(M)

7 
 
Friday AM  
Men's Group (V)

8 
 
Men's Bible 
Study (M)

9 
 
8:30 Worship (M) 
9:00 Worship (V) 
10:00 Worship (M) 
10:30 Worship (V) 
6:00 Worship (V)

10 
 
6:30 Men's 
Bible Study 
(M)

11 
 
6:00 p.m.  
Church School 
Ice Cream Night 
(M)

12 
 
6:00 p.m.  
Church School 
Ice Cream Night 
(V) 
 
Grief Classes 
(M)

13 
 
Food Pantry 
& Clothes Closet 
(M) 
 
Baptism Class (V) 

14 
 
Friday AM  
Men's Group (V) 
 
Live @7:45 
Bible Study (M)

15 
 
Men's Bible 
Study (M)

16 
 
8:30 Worship (M) 
9:00 Worship (V) 
10:00 Worship (M) 
10:30 Worship (V) 
6:00 Worship (V)

17 
 
12:30 p.m. 
Card Ministry 
(M)

18 
 
 
Holy Yoga (V)

19 
 
 
Grief Classes 
(M)

20 
 
Food Pantry 
& Clothes Closet 
(M)

21 
 
Friday AM  
Men's Group (V) 
 
OYTL Men's 
Retreat (O)

22 
 
ELCA SCSW 
Women's 
Retreat (O)

23 
 
8:30 Worship (M) 
9:00 Worship (V) 
10:00 Worship M 
10:30 Worship (V) 
4:00 Blessing (V) 
6:00 Worship (V) 

24 
 
6:30 Men's 
Bible Study 
(M)

25 
 
Amped (M/V)

26 
 
Grief Classes 
(M)

27 
 
Food Pantry 
& Clothes Closet 
(M)

28 
 
Friday AM  
Men's Group (V) 
 
Live @7:45 
Bible Study (M)

29

30 
 
8:30 Worship (M) 
9:00 Worship(V) 
10:00 Worship (M) 
10:30 Worship (V) 
6:00 Worship (V)

September 21st  - 23rd 

"One Year to Live" 
Men's Retreat
An incredible faith-life 
strengthening and changing 
event for men of all ages.

Contact:
Randy Dahlinger 
highlander6022@gmail.com

September 2018

September 22nd

South Central Synod 
Women's Retreat
Join women from across 
the synod for this special
Women's retreat.

Contact:
Helen Sheahan 
sheahan1@sbcglobal.net

Happening this September

M:  Madison   V:  Verona   O: Offsite

September 11th & 12th

Welcome to Church 
School Ice Cream Night
Come meet church school 
friends, see your classroom, 
Bible activity, music and 
icecream.  11th in Madison 12th 
in Verona - both at  6:00 p.m.
RSVP:
Katie Wagner 
kwagner@gslcwi.com
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What's Ahead

Sundays  
in September

This month we 
are continuing our 
journey through 
the Gospel of 
Mark with a new 
sermon series on 
"Belonging."

NEW SERMON SERIES BEGINS SEPTEMBER 16TH

Belonging

You Belong Here 
Mark 8:27-38

PART ONE

Giving Because We Belong 
Mark 10:2-16

PART FOUR
Grateful We Belong 

Mark 9:30-37

PART TWO

Giving So Others Belong 
Mark 10:17-31

PART FIVE
We Joyfully Belong 

Mark 9:38-50

PART THREE

Thankful You Belong 
Mark 10:35-45

PART SIX

Two Big Upcoming Fall Concerts
Mark your calendars for two exciting concert 
opportunities this fall at the Madison Campus. The 
Chicago Gargoyle Brass and Organ Ensemble will return 
after making their debut appearance last year. They 
will give a concert on Saturday, October 27 at 7:00pm 
and will also lead Reformation Worship on Sunday 
morning. The following week, we welcome the 75 
member Augustana College Symphonic Orchestra (Rock 
Island, IL) in concert on Friday, November 2 at 7:00pm. 
Both concerts are free and open to the public. Freewill 
offerings appreciated.  

Blessing of the Animals 
Service at Verona Campus

Sunday, September 23 at 4:00pm
We will be recognizing the feast day 
of Saint Francis of Assisi (c. 1180-
1226), patron saint of animals and 
the environment, with a Blessing of 
the Animals service outside at the 
Verona Campus. All pets and their 
caretakers are invited to attend for a 
brief outdoor service of song, prayer 
and blessing.
 

All Music Ministry  
Rehearsals Resume

Good Shepherd’s Music Ministry 
ramps up to full force this month. 
Come join us for another exciting 
season by sharing your talents 
through music! Learn more about 
Children’s Music opportunities 
on page 7. Madison Campus Choir 
and Handbells begin Wednesday, 
September 5. Consider joining! Visit 
gslcwi.com/worship/music-arts  
for more information.

Drama Ministry Plans 
Christmas Presentation
 
Whether you enjoy being in front 
of the spot light or operating it 
from the balcony, there is always 
room for more in drama ministry. 
Consider being part of this year’s 
Christmas presentation. All are 
welcome (Seeking a male youth 
in middle school or high school). 
Questions? Contact Mike Harper 
(madharper50@att.net).

Worship & Music News
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Becca Mortensen has 
accepted Good Shepherd’s 
call to serve as Director 
of Youth and Family Life. 
She will start on Tuesday, 
September 4th.

For the past two years, Becca has 
served as the Program Coordinator 
at Crossways Camping Ministries, 
which manages Pine Lake Camp and 
other camps in Wisconsin.  Becca 
will work closely with Sarah Iverson 
over the next year in programs like 
AMPED and youth ministry as Sarah 
transitions to a broader role inside 
the congregation.
 
“I am simply thrilled to be joining 
the Good Shepherd community,” 
said Becca. “I am excited to 

reconnect with the youth and 
families I've seen coming to 
camp the past few years and can't 
wait to continue getting to know 
the folks who make up 
the community at 
Good Shepherd. I 
accept coffee shop 
recommendations, 
band suggestions, 
and neighborly 
hellos anytime, so 
don't be a stranger.”
 
Becca was hired 
following a search 
conducted by the Youth and Family 
Committee at Good Shepherd 
over the summer. She is originally 
from the Milwaukee area and is a 
graduate of UW-Eau Claire, where 
she majored in organizational 
communications and double 

Becca Mortensen named Director of 
Youth and Family Life at Good Shepherd

YOUTH MINISTRY

minored in Spanish and Religious 
Studies. She has worked at 
Crossways since graduating from 
college in 2016.

 
“My heart for ministry has 

always been there but really 
grew through religious 
studies courses, campus 
ministry experiences, and 
working for Crossways 
Camping Ministries,” said 

Becca. “I love spending 
time making music, 

reading, hiking, learning new 
skills, listening to podcasts, and 

connecting with others over a hot 
beverage.”
 
Welcome Becca to mission in 
ministry alongside our youth and 
families at Good Shepherd!

Sampling of Summer Fun: Middle School Night of Fun, High School Game Night and Sr. High Girl's Night

SUMMER
By the Numbers
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Children & Youth  
Programming Begins  
September 16th

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY

SUMMER
By the Numbers

144
Campers

30
Adult & Youth 

Volunteers

200
Boxes of 

Cereal 
Collected

Bring your backpacks to worship on Rally Day  
September 16th for a special blessing to kick-off  
the school year!
Ready to sign up? Visit gslcwi.com/register

We offer church school during Sunday 
morning worship for age 3- grade 5. Come, connect, 

support each 
other while your 
kiddos play! 

Wednesdays  
9:15 – 10:45 a.m. 
Verona Campus 

We offer many opportunties for kids as young as three 
years old all the way through 8th Grade!

Carol Choir (3-K)  
5:15-5:45 p.m  
Eileen Porter  
hporter2@wisc.edu
 
Jubilee Singers (1st-6th) 
5:15-5:45 p.m  
Carrie Enstad  
carrieenstad@gslcwi.com
 
Youth Hand Bells 
5:15-6:00 p.m. 
Diane Kohrs  
dkohrs@gslcwi.com

Joyful Noise (4K-2nd)  
4:30-5:15 p.m  
Beth Marshall  
bmarshall@gslcwi.com
 
Jubilee Singers (3rd-5th) 
5:00-5:45 p.m  
Beth Marshall  
bmarshall@gslcwi.com 
 
Spirit Jam (6th-8th) 
5:00-6:15 p.m. 
Diane Kohrs  
dkohrs@gslcwi.com

Madison Campus 
8:30 & 10:00 a.m.

TUESDAYS  
@ Madison Campus

WEDNESDAYS 
@ Verona Campus

Verona Campus 
9:00 & 10:30 a.m.

Questions about Church School?
Contact Joanne Zastrow 
jzastrow@gslcwi.com

Church School Begins 9/16 PlayGroup 
Resumes 9/19

Children & Youth Music Begins 9/18
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Mission in Motion/General Fund Update

This month, we want to 
update you on our current 
Mission in Motion (MIM) 
campaign, which has been 
used to raise funds to 
pay the mortgage, make 
improvements to both 
campuses and create a 
reserve for six months of 
mortgage payments.

Until this year, MIM campaign 
donations were on pace to keep up 
with the intents to give from our 
initial campaign.  But we have fallen 
behind in collecting intents to give 
for this campaign, which ends on 
December 31, 2018.

Our current giving shortfall is over 
$265,000. It’s anticipated to be 
more than $200,000 by the end of 
the campaign if giving continues 
at the same pace.  Our current 
mortgage payment is $22,850 
per month.  In more than half 
the months of 2018, we have not 
collected enough contributions to 
meet our mortgage payment target.

This gap has not kept 
donations already made 
in previous years from 
making a positive impact.  
We have made long-needed 
improvements in the Narthex 
and Peterson Hall and 
renovated the restrooms 
in Madison.  Due to initial 
generous gifts, prepayments 
on intents to give, and 
continued monthly receipts, 
we have maintained our 
six-months payment cash 
reserve and are meeting 
all our monthly mortgage 
obligations.  However, we 
will need to use more of our 
reserve funds than anticipated 
if we continue this trend.

Thank you for your generosity 
and continued support of 
Good Shepherd.  If you would 
like to see where you are with 
your pledge or would like 
to know how to give to this 
campaign, there are several 
ways to do this.  You can give 
online or use auto-deduction 
from a checking or savings 
account monthly.  If you have 
any questions, please contact 
us at finance@gslcwi.com.

FINANCE

Current Revenue Shortfall 
Overall Compared to Budget YTD 

$49,965

Note: $162,470 deficit offset in part by 
$70,990 given last year for 2018. 

Note: Most of the higher expenses 
($33,722) due to Youth Trip to Houston, 

which was budgeted and paid for, 
but not reflected in historical budget 

number above.
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RIC Task Force launches 
effort for congregation to 
consider a welcome to all 
just as God welcomes all.

Good Shepherd’s Reconciling in 
Christ (RIC) Task Force is exploring 
to what degree our congregation
extends a welcome and a message 
of belonging to people of all races, 
socio-economic circumstances,
sexual orientations, gender 
identities and expressions, political 
affiliations, and levels of belief 
or doubt. Unfortunately, these 
groups continue 
to experience 
exclusion and 
harm. Even 
churches that 
declare“All are 
welcome” often 
demonstrate to 
these societally 
marginalized 
groups that the 
welcome does not 
include them. For 
this reason, the 
invitation must 
specifically mention such groups. 
Many of our new and longstanding 
members speak of the welcome they 
felt when first walking through our 
doors and how that impacted their 
decision to make Good Shepherd 
their church home. This task force is 
the next step in our congregation’s 
commitment to hospitality for all 
people. The RIC Task Force has been 
recognized by the Good Shepherd 
Board and has collaborated with
Good Shepherd’s Leadership Team, 
conducting over 50 conversations 
with church members and leaders 
about deepening and expanding our 
public welcome. Feedback has been 
positive; expressing a desire to walk 
this journey together as we learn 

more about who we are. Engaging in 
a welcoming process will deepen the 
faith life of Good Shepherd. The process 
Good Shepherd’s RIC Task Force is 
following for gracefully engaging ELCA 
congregations in such conversation 
about welcome comes from Reconciling 
Works, a Lutheran organization that 
has been doing this work since 1974. 
Within the next 6-12 months, this 
process will help us to discern if we 
should adopt a welcome statement 
something like the following:
“We welcome all who are seeking God’s 
love and grace. We welcome all because 
God welcomes all, regardless of race 
or culture, sexual orientation, gender 
identity or expression, or relationship 
status. We welcome all without regard 
to addictions, physical or mental 
health, imprisonment, socio-economic 

circumstances, or anything 
that too often divides us. 
Our unity is in Christ.”More 
sample welcome statements 

and information about 
process can be found at 
reconcilingworks.org or by 
contacting one of the Task 
Force members at RIC@
gslcwi.com or at our website 
at gslcwi.com/connect/
adults/ .
The RIC Task Force would 
like to invite you to the 
first of many educational, 

listening and panel discussions as we 
embark on this journey of discovery. 
Please join us for “Wide Welcome” a 
3-session study on biblical hospitality. 
Sessions will discuss stories from the 
Old Testament and New Testament 
on what it means to be welcomed 
and belong to the Body of Christ.  
Meanwhile, if you’re interested in being 
a part of the welcoming process to see 
that ALL really means ALL at Good 
Shepherd, we invite you to become part 
of the Reconciling in Christ Task Force 
by contacting one of the pastors or 
emailing RIC@gslcwi.com .
Remember…you belong at Good 
Shepherd. There’s room for everyone at 
the table, and that includes you!

Where all really means all
RECONCILING IN CHRIST TASK FORCE FOUNDATION CORNER

Need a Ride 
To Church? 

Technology 
Committee

COMMITTEE SPOTLIGHT

Rachel Kleber
Task Force Chair 
ric@gslcwi.com

Wide Welcome
3 Session Bible Study
on biblical hospitality 

 

Starting this 
October 

6:30 @ Verona Campus

9

Do you want to attend church 
on a regular basis, but don’t 
have transportation? Thanks to 
a generous gift given to Good 
Shepherd’s Foundation in 2005, 
we are able to provide bus service 
for up to 9 members for the 
10 a.m. service at the Madison 
Campus. The bus picks up 
members from their homes in 
Verona and the West / South side 
of Madison.

If you’re interested in regularly 
participating in this wonderful 
ministry, please call the church 
office or email Judy Hoard at 
jhoard@gslcwi.com to request a 
ride.

See you at church!

Thanks to a grant from the Good 
Shepherd Foundation, we have 
launched a new Digital Signage 
Network to help welcome visitors, 
share announcements and 
promote upcoming events. The 
first screen was installed at the 
Verona campus in August with 
more screens to come at both 
campuses early this Fall.  
 
Interested in being a part of 
exploring new ways to improve 
technology at Good Shepherd?  
Send an e-mail to eholmer@
gslcwi.com to get involved with 
the Technology Committee. 
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Spiritual Growth

South Central Wisconsin 
Synodical Women’s Organization

 “Listening for God – Walking with 
Jesus” Synod-wide Women’s Fall 
Retreat Saturday, September 22, 
2018 Registration 8:30, Program 
9:30, Closing 3:30 at New Life 
(St. Matthew) Lutheran Church 
7564 Cottage Grove Road, on the 
east side of Madison. Handicap 
accessible.  Free Childcare 
Provided. This retreat is intended for 
women of all ages and stage of life.   
Bring a friend.
More information and registration 
form at Information Center Or visit 
the synod website: scsw-elca.org/
event/welca-fallretreat2018/ Or call 
Helen Sheahan at 608-692-7553 
or sheahan1@sbcglobal.net Cost 
including morning refreshments 
and box lunch is $20 Please return 
registration form by Monday, 
September 10

Men’s Morning Bible Study

The Men’s Wednesday Morning bible 
study will start again on Sept. 5th at 
7:15 in the Good Shepherd Room at the 
Madison campus. Our first study of the 
season will be reading and discussing 
the book “Meeting Jesus Again for the 
First Time” by Marcus J Borg. All men 
are invited to attend. As is our custom 
there will be treats and coffee. If you 
have questions about our study please 
contact Ken at kengj@charter.net. 

Thursday Noon Bible Study

The Thursday noon Bible Study will 
resume on Thursday, September 6th 
at the Madison campus. In spring, we 
studied the first 8 chapters of Acts 
and will resume with Acts, starting 
with Chapter 9. The study is led by Ken 
Johnson and Robin Kerl. Please join us!

Creation Care Expands 

Creation Care Ministry is 
broadening its activities to work 
with and support other Good 
Shepherd Ministries.  In accord 
with Genesis 2:15 where Adam 
(mankind) is taught to, “serve 
the garden and keep it,” Creation 
Care Ministry is developing 
service ideas to enhance inputs 
to composting at the Verona 
Campus.  Among other benefits, 
composting  at the Verona 
Campus will serve the Food Pantry 
Garden which is in its first year 
of operation.  Our first step is to 
transport vegetable trimmings 
collected at the Madison Campus 
Food Pantry to the Verona Campus 
for incorporation with other 
composting vegetation.  A small 
group of 3 to 5 individuals will 
tend to this first step and work 
with other committees to develop 
additional ideas enhancing Verona 
Campus composting.  This will be 
a slow as you go operation so it 
works for the benefit of all of us.  If 
you are interested in joining a small 
group that will develop and tend 
this activity, contact Tom Foltz 
(tomfoltz3@gmail.com) or Eileen 
Porter (hporter2@wisc.edu).

One Year to Live Men's Retreat 

The next One Year to Live (OYTL) 
Men’s Weekend Event is September 
21-23, 2018, at the MacKenzie 
Center in Poynette, WI. The 
MacKenzie Center sits in a beautiful 
nature setting with hiking trails and 
wildlife. The OYTL weekend is an 
incredible faith-life strengthening 
and changing event for men of 
all ages. For men to enjoy the 
complete experience, no advance 
information on activities can be 
provided; however, men of all ages 
and in all stages of their faith walk 
will not forget the experience. 
Registration information is available 
at lutheranmeninmission.org/
events/one-year-to-live/ and 
registration brochures are available 
at the Information Desk at Madison 
campus and Men’s Bulletin Board 
at the Verona campus. Don’t miss 
out! The registration deadline is 
September 7 and early registration 
discounts are offered! Questions? 
Contact Randy Dahlinger at  
608-273-0307 or  
highlander6022@gmail.com Holy Yoga Returns 

Holy Yoga at Good Shepherd 
will begin again for the fall 
on September 18 and run to 
Thanksgiving!  Both classes 
are on Tuesdays at the Verona 
campus and are a slow, gentle 
flow with modifications for 
all levels.  All ages, men and 
women are welcome!  Enjoy the 
wonderful blessing of opening 
your heart, body, spirit, and mind 
to the love and presence of Christ. 
Tuesday morning class: 8:30-
9:30am Tuesday evening class: 
6:00-7:00pm Cost: $5 suggested 
donation per class.  Donations 
support Team World Vision. No 
registration necessary.
For more information, contact 
Becky at beckybaumbach@
holyyoga.net

Learn about Weekend Retreats for  
Men & Women this September

Bible Studies Resuming this Month
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Service & Growth 

PrimeTimers: Anyone 55+, please join us 
Wednesday, September 12, 2018, Madison Campus 
at 12 Noon in Peterson Hall for our potluck meal 
together.  Those whose last name begins, K, L & R 
bring hot dish; P, S & W bring salad, M & N bring 
dessert.  Please each dish to serve 12+ . If assigned 
to furnish food and unable to attend, contact 
Lynne Kroger at 608-271-6633x1080 or  
lkroger@gslcwi.com.  

Following our meal together, we will carpool to 
“Tour Channel 15 TV” with our own Amy Haskins, 
as tour guide.

OWLLS  
All widow/widowers are invited to join us Sunday, 
September 9, 2018 at Alt N Bach’s, 2602 Whalen 
Lane at 11:45 a.m. for our meal and fellowship 
time together.  Please contact Lynne Kroger, 271-
6633x1080 or lkroger@gslcwi.com with your 
reservation. Carpool from Good Shepherd parking 
lot or meet us there.

Lynne Kroger
Pastor’s Assistant 
lkroger@gslcwi.com

Your Help is Needed with the HOFF 
Ministry
The HOFF (Household of Family Fund) is used to 
help members of Good Shepherd and community 
members who live in our Neighborhood Service 
Area with financial assistance. We help our 
neighbors with household assistance on a 
one time basis. Checks can be made to Good 
Shepherd Lutheran Church with HOFF written 
in the memo line.  Thanks for your continuing 
support of this very important ministry.

Grief Classes Resume
Grief Classes for those who have experienced 
the death of a spouse, parent, grandparents, 
child and/or friend, will be held at Madison 
Campus, Wednesdays September 5, 12, 19, 26 
and October 3 from 6:30 to 8 p.m. in Room 1. 
If you have questions and/or would like to 
attend the class, please contact Lynne 
Kroger.

Craft Handmade Cards 
with the Card Ministry 
on September 17th
Help Good Shepherd staff 
bring Christian caring to our 
congregation by crafting 
handmade cards. No past 
experience is needed and all 
materials are prepared. We 
hope you will join us!  Our 
next meeting will be in The 
Good Shepherd Room at the 
Madison Campus on Monday, 
September 17, from 1:00-
3:00. If you have questions, 
please contact Susie or Ruth 
at cardsministry@gmail.com.  

Coat Drive
Help keep someone warm this winter. 
We are looking for new or gently used 
adult-sized coats for those in need.  You 
may drop off coats any time between 
now and October 14th. Look for a 
collection rack in the lobby of both the 
Madison and Verona campuses.  Coats 
should be in good/useable condition.  
This is a special collection for adult 
coats only – children’s coats (and 
clothing) may be donated at any time to 
our existing clothes closet. 
 Also, we need volunteers to help with 
coat distribution. Shifts are 9:15 am – 
12:15 pm or 5:15 – 7:15 pm on October 
18th or October 25th. If you could help 
during one of these time periods, please 
contact Kathy Lyman at kathyandross@
gmail.com or (815) 236-6680.

Snacks for Orchard Ridge
Some suggested snacks to start the school year for the 
kids at Orchard Ridge are pretzels, crackers, fruit snacks, 
popped popcorn, “finger” cereals, and Goldfish. Individual 
serving bags are appreciated but,  all sizes are welcome.

Partnering with Orchard Ridge
It is the beginning of a new school year.  Good Shepherd 
plays a vital role in partnering with Orchard Ridge 
Elementary School which is located just a few blocks 
from our Madison campus.  We provide support in a 
number of area including donating school supplies and 
snacks.  
 Do you remember how fun it was to get a new box 
of crayons at the beginning of the school year?  If 
you haven’t had a child in school recently, you may be 
surprised at what children are expected to supply.  For 
many families, this is a significant expense. A supply 
list can be found at  http://gslcwi.com/orchard-ridge or 
picked up at either campus.  Donations of snacks and 
school supplies may be left in the bins at both the Verona 
and Madison campuses.  Thank you for your support.

More ways to Serve our Congregation and Neighbors
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Madison Campus
5701 Raymond Rd.
Madison, WI 53711-4231
608-271-6633 
      
Sunday Services 
8:30 & 10 a.m. | Traditional 

Verona Campus
7291 County PD
Verona, WI 53593
608-845-8955
      
Sunday Services
9 a.m, 10:30 a.m. | Contemporary 
6 p.m. | Blended
    

Fax 608-271-2657
administration@gslcwi.com
gslcwi.com

YOU Belong at Good Shepherd. 
See how on Sunday, September 16

Come to church Sunday, September 16 to find 
out why you belong at Good Shepherd. Parents 
should bring their kids for the first day of Sunday 
School at both campuses. Interested in deepening 
your relationship at church? We will have 
information for people interested in joining a 
small group. We will have special entertainment 
at both campuses. We will dedicate our newly 
remodeled narthex in Madison. The Holy 
C.O.W. will also be making appearances at both 
campuses.

Photos Wanted!
Help us show YOU belong here. 
Send us your family or individual pictures 
showing what you did this summer to 
communications@gslcwi.com.  
We will show them on screens at both campuses. 
Help us show the rest of the church why you feel 
like you belong here!


